

July 25, 2024

Randy Criswell, City Manager City of Wolfforth P.O. Box 36 Wolfforth, TX 79382

Re: Wolfforth City Hall Parking Lot Improvements Bid Recommendation

Dear Mr. Criswell,

Bids for the Wolfforth City Hall Parking Lot Improvements were opened on Wednesday, July 24, 2024. A total of two bids were received. The apparent low bidder was W.A. Paving, LLC with a bid of \$88,559.78. The second lowest bid was from Pavecon with a bid of \$131,198.82. OJD Engineering is familiar with W.A. Paving's work. W.A. Paving was the contractor that built the Wolfforth Library parking lot expansion. OJD Engineering recommends the City of Wofforth award the contract to W.A. Paving, LLC.

Upon your approval and awarding of the contract and both parties signed the contract, we will setup a pre-construction meeting with the OJD, W.A. Paving, City of Wolfforth and any affected utility companies to discuss all of the construction and contract issues.

If there are any questions, please don't hesitate to contact our office at (806) 791-2300.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Adams, P.E.

OJD Engineering, LLC

Engineering Firm #4393

Surveying Firm # 10090900